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 November Meeting Notes… 
    The November 13th meeting of the Monroe County R/C 
Club was called to order at 7:03:02 in Dr. Matt’s office with 
twenty-four members present (according to Tim #2). It was cold 
& dark outside.  
    Bill Stuckey was voted back into the club. Bill was a past 
member & past club president many years ago. Welcome back 
Bill! 
    VP / Treasurer Rick Hill forgot to bring the treasurer’s report 
to the meeting but that’s OK since he got the reservations made 
at KRC for the Christmas dinner / meeting. 
    It was reported that Jerry Keener is doing better & has even 
been seen at the field. 
    Our swap meet ad didn’t make it into the November edition of 
Model Aviation but should be in the December issue. 
    Club president Mark Sexton is still working on details for a 
mall show at the College Mall in Bloomington. The date chosen 
is March 22 & it should run from 10:00 AM to 9:00 P.M. 
    Mark also announced that after careful calculation it has been 
determined that a dues increase for 2014 will not be necessary! 
   There were no new nominations for club officer positions so 
there was no actual election. After careful consideration, your 
President Mark Sexton, VP / Treasurer Rick Hill, & Secretary 
Dennis Friesel all agreed to hold the same offices again for 
2014! Thanks Mark, Rick, & Dennis! We appreciate your loyal 
service! 
    Stick man was absent from the meeting but we forged ahead 
with “Stick’s Safety Corner” and discussed some safety tips for 
electric powered aircraft & LiPo batteries. 
    The new runway mat has suffered a little damage already. 
Nobody is sure if an animal chewed through it or if it was a prop 
strike but the damage is minimal & Dennis said he would patch 
the spot as weather permits. Thanks Dennis! 
    In the sad saga of the coveted “Dork Award”, current holder 
Dennis Feiesel had no good candidates to pass it onto until 
Bruce Bundy confessed to hitting a tree with his little, foam  
Champ & stripping all the teeth off the main drive gear for the 
prop. It was decided that Bruce’s deed was close enough to 
dorkable to earn him the award for a month. Congratulations 
Bruce! 
    The meeting was closed at 7:37:43. Could that be a record? 
     

Interesting Bits…  
    Dave Hotz is looking for plans to a sail plane called the 
Paragon. If you have some or know of anybody that does, email 
Dave at dfh@bluemarble.net . 
 

    Kim Fishel is donating a wire 
wine rack that’s shaped like an 
airplane to be raffled off at the 
Christmas party / meeting. 
Here’s a picture of what you 
could win. A bottle of red & a 
bottle of white are included. That 
sounds like on old Billy Joel 
song... 
 
    The shortest Thursday of 2013 
is December 19th. The Nebo 
Memorial Pilots Association will 
be heading to Bynum’s for dinner that evening. If you plan to 
attend, let me know, so I can give them a head count. 

Event Calendar 
 

December 11 Club Christmas Dinner/Meeting At KRC 
 

December 19  Nebo Pilots At Bynums  
 

February 23, 2014  Annual Club Swap Meet 
 

March 22   Mall Show 10 to 9 
 

April 4-6   Toledo R/C Expo 
 

July 28—August 3  Airventure  (Oshkosh) 
 

September 26-28  GWAA WWI Show At WPAFB 

Don’t forget to support our sponsors! 
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